
Village of Ottoville Council 

 

 

July 22, 2013   

 

 

 

 Members of Village Council met this day in regular session in Council chambers, 

Municipal Center of Ottoville, Ohio at 7:00 pm. 

Present  

 Council President, Timothy Rieger    Jerold Markward-absent  

  Carl Byrne             Randolph J. Altenburger   

  Karen Hoersten     Anthony Langhals-absent 

Solicitor:  Theresa Von Sossan 

Guests:   

Presiding: Ronald N. Miller, Mayor 

 

 The meeting was opened with members reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.  Minutes of the 

June 24, 2013 regular meeting was provided to each Council member prior to the meeting and 

approved as written. 

 

 Mr. Altenburger made a motion to approve bills presented for payment (see register 

attached), second by Mr. Rieger.  Vote:  Altenburger, yes; Rieger, yes; Byrne, yes; & Hoersten, 

yes. 

 Chief Herrick was present to give the monthly police report.  He informed council that 

Deputy Groch will be off for a while due to his schedule at his full time job has become more 

demanding.  Mr. Rieger made a motion to hire Amy Kimmey as a part time auxiliary police 

deputy starting pay $10.00 per hour.  Mrs. Hoersten seconds this motion.  Vote:  Altenburger, 

yes; Rieger, yes; Byrne, yes; & Hoersten, yes. 

 

 Village residents Matt & Melissa Hilvers were welcomed to the meeting.  They were 

present to request Council vacate Sixth Street between the Miami Erie Canal and S. East Canal 

Street.  They wish to build a house on an adjoining lot.  Council will research this request and 

make a decision at a later date. 

 

 Council was presented with a quote from Poggemeyer Design Group to update the 

existing water, sewer, and zoning maps.  Mr. Byrne moved to accept this quote as presented 

second by Mr. Rieger.  Vote:  Altenburger, yes; Rieger, yes; Byrne, yes; & Hoersten, yes. 

 

 Council discussed trees to be removed with in the Village. 

 

 A thank you from the Ottoville Volunteer Fire Department concerning the success of the 

firemen’s convention was read. 

 

 Council was informed that the Ottoville Volunteer Fire Department donated $1000.00 to 

the Ottoville Police Department as a thank you for their assistance during the firemen’s 

convention. 

 

 A letter was read from James Niedecken concerning the request for water and sewer to 

his properties on Road P.  Council rejected his request pending additional information necessary 

to make a decision. 

  

 With no more business the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

 

 

___________________________________                 __________________________________ 

  Mayor      Fiscal Officer    


